

Jun 12, 2025

Attendance

E-board Members:

President: Kumpy Kump ✓

1st VP: CJ Hobbs ✓

2nd VP: Tico Sandoval ✓

3rd VP: Danielle Mulkins ✓

Race Referee: Louis Stevenson ✓

Novice Representative: Damon Poor ✓

Riders Representative: Don Williams ✓

Secretary: Mallory Dobbs

Treasurer: Neil Heineman ✓

Guests:

BOD Members:

Chris Wilcox ✓

Craig Johnson ✓

Mark DeGross

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm

Treasurer's reports

Account balances:

- Checking: ~\$10,000
- Savings: ~\$32,900

Recent payments: Insurance and Ridge deposits have been paid.

Round 2: Estimated \$13,000 profit.

Track Day: Approximately 85 riders – slightly below capacity but profitable.

Credit card bills for trophies and operations reconciled.

Noted upcoming **high expenses** for July round (Ridge + staff payouts).

Committee reports

Board Members' Reports

President - Kumpy Kump

General Updates:

1. **Pacific Raceway round:**
 - Friday track day nearly sold out (120 riders).
 - Race entries strong.
 - Novice school fully booked.
 - **Corner workers:** Slight shortage at Pacific; outreach ongoing.
 - **Insurance:** Paid for season, confirming full coverage.
 - **Equipment:** Radios performing well after Ridge troubleshooting.
2. Elections
 - a. Election planning for August.
 - b. ElectionRunner software confirmed as tool.
 - c. Positions up: Riders' Rep, Secretary, Board of Directors, others.
 - d. Announcement to be made mid-July with nominations open for two weeks.

1st VP - CJ Hobbs

-

2nd VP - Tico Sandoval

- Sponsorship income YTD: ~\$16,000.
- New sponsors onboarded: **KFG, MotoFit Group.**
- Discussion of **banquet sponsorship tiers** (gold/silver/bronze) instead of per-class contributions.
- **Newsletter:** Highlighting mid-season standings, banquet survey, and contingency payouts.
- Merchandise sales continue through online store but remain modest.
- Banquet Planning
 - Survey to members launched.
 - Preference leaning toward **casual venue south of Seattle**, before year-end.
 - Potential venues: Kent, Auburn, or MOHAI with motorcycle exhibit.
 - Banquet committee to finalize options by September.

3rd VP - Danielle Mulkins

- Nothing new to report

Club Secretary - Mallory Dobbs (Not Present)

- Contingency payouts up to date.
- Staff payouts discussed – Brandy processing outstanding balances.
- Proposal to shift to more regular payout schedule.

Referee - Louis Stevenson

- General operations stable.
- **Rule clarifications:**
 - Restart procedure after red flag – add to official rulebook.
 - Clarify end-of-race protocol for shortened events.
- **Safety:** Riders have adapted well to new flagging system.

Novice Rep - Damon Poor

- Good participation numbers; Friday novice schools filling quickly.

- Proposal to hold novice school every Friday at Pacific.

Riders Rep - Don Williams

- Collected feedback on trophy design and PA announcements.
- Racers asked for **larger sponsor logos on plaques**.
- Suggested better **PA coordination** at Ridge events.

Good of WMRRA

Action Items:

- Finalize **rulebook clarifications** on restarts and shortened races (Louis).
- Develop **banquet sponsorship tier structure** for board review (Tico).
- Continue **corner worker recruitment** for Pacific (all).
- Election **nominations announcement mid-July** (Mallory & Kumpy).
- Confirm **banquet venues** and provide cost comparison by September (committee).
- Adjust **trophy plaque sponsor logo sizes** for next production run (Tico).

Meeting adjourned at 8:00pm